


























December 1, 2004  








The Honorable Larry Phillips


Chair, King County Council


Room 1200


C O U R T H O U S E





Dear Councilmember Phillips:





Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is anordinance adopting an interlocal agreement with the City of Kirkland.  The agreement authorizes the county to operate five city-owned traffic signals along the NE 124th Street corridor in Kirkland and unincorporated King County (County).  County operation of these signals will make it possible to complete the intelligent transportation system objectives of the NE 124th Street signal interconnect project.  This project is identified as Capital Improvement Program #101496 in the Road Services Division’s (RSD) adopted Six-Year Capital Improvement Program.  Its scope of work is to interconnect signals for corridor and incident management along the NE 124th Street corridor, and construct a traffic control center at King Street Center.





Construction of the Traffic Control Center is complete, and staff can now operate and monitor approximately 100 signals throughout King County.  Construction of the intelligent transportation system along the NE 124th Street corridor is nearing completion.  The County, working in collaboration with Kirkland and the Washington State Department of Transportation, is now ready to begin operating the eleven signals and related equipment along the NE 124th Street corridor as an intelligent transportation system.  





Coordination of all the traffic signals on the NE 124th Street arterial road corridor, between 


100th Avenue NE, in the City of Kirkland and State Route 202, in the unincorporated area will greatly benefit unincorporated King County residents by improving traffic flow, and providing incident management on this critical regional corridor linking east of the County with 


Interstate 405 and employment centers to the west.  The Intelligent Transportation System (ITS) project includes a variety of technological treatments to provide cost effective traffic solutions including: 





�
Signal system interconnect and coordination.


Advanced traffic management to improve traffic flow and increase efficiencies within the existing transportation infrastructure.


Transit friendly improvements, such as transit signal priority that will benefit transit riders by optimizing transit’s ability to get riders to their destinations on a more reliable time schedule.


Incident management that includes monitoring and operating the signals in the corridor from the remote RSD’s traffic control center.  This provides real-time operational responses to unexpected traffic situations and to traffic associated with planned events.  





The implementation of King County’s ITS project will benefit all of the traveling public.  Before and after studies by the RSD and nationally, indicate traffic flow on road corridors improved by 20-30% following the implementation of ITS.  This is why we actively promote the use of new technologies to increase the efficient use of existing roadways, improve transit speed and reliability, and manage incidents to reduce peak hour congestion.  





The County values the regional benefits of partnering with the cities to increase the efficient use of our existing regional road corridors across jurisdictional boundaries.  The City of Kirkland’s approval of the attached interlocal agreement illustrates the cooperation and collaboration between our jurisdictions in joining together to provide transportation solutions.  The King County Council’s approval of the attached ordinance will allow full implementation of this successful partnership.





I recommend adoption of this proposed ordinance.





If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Linda Dougherty, Division Director of the Road Services Division, at (206) 296-6590.





Sincerely,   











Ron Sims


King County Executive





Enclosures





cc:	King County Councilmembers


		ATTN:   Scott White, Chief of Staff


			   Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director


			   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


	Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


	Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT


	Paulette Norman, P.E., County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT


	Mary Coltrane, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator, RSD, DOT
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